
The sixth general meeting for Jersey Village Key Club occurred on Wednesday, December 2 at 
4:00 PM on Zoom. This meeting concluded the Jersey Village Key Club general meetings for 
the first semester. 
 

 In the absence of our president, Cindy Vo, our co-vice president, Evan Nguyen, took the 
initiative in leading the meeting in her place. To start off the meeting, Evan says the pledge. 
After the pledge, one of our secretaries, Vuong Vu, informs about how to obtain a stole and cord 
for graduation. He mentions that hours cannot be transferred and a member must not be 
blacklisted. A stole is worth 80 total hours with 30 of the hours from senior year, having met all 
hour requirements for each semester. A cord is worth as much as a stole with two years of 
being an active member, having met all hour requirements for each semester in Key Club.  

 
Evan then directs the meeting toward the upcoming events. Vuong opens with the HCA 

thank you notes, reminding members to stay courteous and considerate about what they write 
on their notes to healthcare professionals. The second opportunity discussed was the 
Nationwide Children’s Send a Greeting Card, Vuong emphasizes the importance of making a 
patient’s day by being genuine and encouraging with a segway into the Love for our Elder Video 
letter virtual event. Then, one of our board of directors, Sean Chang, takes over for Vuong in 
presenting the Boys and Girls Club Messages of Encouragement. He expresses that positive 
energy can go a long way and it’s a simple way to earn hours by making others smile. Lastly, in 
the spirit of the holiday, JVHS Key Club decided to partner with another local club at Jersey 
Village High School, HOPE, to do a toy drive for the Star of Hope Christmas gift drive. Vuong 
stated that toys must be presentable and examples alongside additional information about the 
toy drive are on the Facebook page. 

 
To finish off, Vuong reminds members that general Zoom meetings are locked after 4:05 

PM and attendance will be accounted for through the participant list and a google form that will 
only be opened for ten minutes. Evan directs the attendance QR presentation slide and Tiffany 
Martinez, one of our other secretaries, sent out a link in the chat box. After ten minutes, the 
meeting was adjourned by Evan.  

 


